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DECEMBER 2017

Hello all,

I am excited to be newly appointed as
Chairman of the ADDC Audit Committee,
leading a team of three past ADDC presidents
and an RD. The extent of the audit and ADDC’s
deadline only six weeks away means work will
start right away. Over the Thanksgiving
weekend, I’ll hold Skype meetings with the
committee, sort lots of data from ADDC, and
assign tasks to the committee. So what’s the
point? Well, by chairing two ADDC committees
in 2017 (realignment and audit) that will
restructure the organization and recommend
financial ways to find a brighter path ahead, I
plan to meaningfully contribute to the success
of ADDC. ADDC’s success ultimately ensures
our local club has a future.

Thanks,
Jonathan

A look back at 

some pics of 

Jonathan’s very 

successful year!!

Thank you, 

Jonathan for all 

your hard work!

Good luck with 

your new 

positions.
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Officers/Board
President Jonathan Slay

Vice-President Jill Klein

Secretary Jake Sherman

Treasurer Alesia Bailey

Director 2016-2017

Director 2016-2017 Kendra Ware

Director 2017-2018 Kathy Staton

Director 2017-2018

Immediate Past President Vicki Barnes

Parliamentarian Val Bode

Standing Committees           
Bulletin Kathy Staton

Bylaws Val Bode

Contact Karen Chism

Convention Jill Klein

Education OPEN

Membership OPEN

Orientation Jill Klein, Vicki Barnes

Program BOARD 

Public Relations Jake Sherman, Kendra Ware

Roster/Website Val Bode

Social

Special Committees             
Abbreviator Gaye Marrs

ADDC Awards Vicki Barnes

ADDC Nominating Cheryl Wooten

Student Outreach/Scholarship Pam Sanders

Fundraising OPEN

Golf Tournament Vicki Barnes

Historian OPEN

Industry Appreciation Luncheon (IAL) Jill Klein

Nominating Dorthie Parker, Beth Hesling, Laura Louser

Scrapbook OPEN

Tally Val Bode

Vision Laura Louser

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa

2017 Officers and Chairs

Jake Sherman, Kendra Ware

Pam Sanders

Karen Chism



5

NOVEMBER IAL RECAP
DECEMBER 2017

Nov. 8, 2017 the Desk & Derrick Club of Tulsa hosted their annual Industry
Appreciation Luncheon at the Summit Club in downtown Tulsa. Guests came
from near and far, as many guests as members attended. The members
decorated the tables nicely, provided a program and a “Mint” at each place
setting. The “Mint” was more than just a piece of candy, it came with a
message. “Like pieces of a puzzle, we are all essential” – Thank You for your
involve – “mint”; and your commit – “mint” to our association. Here’s a little
something for your enjoy – “mint”.

Each year, the members enjoy recognizing the supporters of the industry at
IAL. Our special speaker this year was Dr. Kyle Murray from the Oklahoma
Geological Survey presenting Seismicity in Oklahoma: A Scientifically
Informed Status Update. Dr. Murray is a hydrogeologist that investigates
physical and chemical properties of geologic materials that store and produce
fluids and conducts regional studies. He has partnered with other
geoscientists to understand the geologic factors,, resource management and
the recent seismicity in Oklahoma.

In his presentation, he discussed the trends of the earthquakes in Oklahoma,
his maps showed areas of activity and correlations that the geoscientists
have studied. He discussed the water injection reservoirs and how they have
placed monitoring stations to measure these types of correlations. The data
collected and the studies will be key to education of the seismicity.

He showed an amazing video clip of the natural pressure released in one of
the zones that water is injected into.

The audience had many questions for Dr. Murray, some asking about other
possible causes he didn’t mention and are those going to be studied. He
indicated that his group is open to studying the various theories.

Upon conclusion of the presentation, Alesia Bailey gave away door prizes
donated by IHS Markit.

Jonathan Slay, wrapped up the luncheon and dismissed the group in a timely
manner.

Another successful event for Desk and Derrick of Tulsa.

By Jill Klein, 2017 Vice President
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November IAL Pics
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    Maggi Franks  
           President   
            5448 Longview Dr. 
              (304) 206-7377  
          maggsmf@aol.com   
                       mfranks@apprailcar.com  

   

December 2017,  
  
Dear friends and fellow members,  
  
What a ride! This year has been a rollercoaster of highs and lows in the Association. I will say that 

my fellow members have definitely kept me on my toes. We have made strides in keeping ADDC 

viable and relevant to future generations. We have done our best to keep the best of our history 

while embracing the promise of tomorrow.  
  

I have learned so much about our members this year. Many of you have opened my eyes to a 

plethora of ideas. It has been a remarkable journey, but I am not done yet. I will continue giving 

my all to members, and make myself available to all. I plan on being part of ADDC as long as I 

still have breath.   
  

2017 wasn’t about me though, this has been a journey about us. I stated last year, that my ideas 

for the year would be “Our past goals reimagined.” The 2017 Board did a lot of reimagining this 

year. Some members welcomed the reimagining with open arms, others, well, everyone has their 

own opinions. Like many these days, we have been faced with a downsizing in our numbers, 

resulting in lower income. Though we have and are continuing to cut expenses, we must 

investigate additional revenue sources. I have faith that Christina and the 2018 board will 

thoroughly investigate that avenue. In order for our great organization to survive we must 

continue to reimagine. What worked for Inez decades ago, will not necessarily work today. Just as 

we have found that unleaded fuel is better for our vehicles, we must get the lead out of our 

thinking of how our organization works.  
  

I know the 2018 Board of Directors will face many challenges during the coming year. I also 

know that we will be able to face it head on as we did in 2017. I must make one personal request. 

There will be issues we all won’t agree on, there will be changes we must make. No matter your 

thoughts or reactions, please remember we are professionals. Keep it professional. React to the 

issue, not to those presenting it. Be passionate, but be polite. Listen to understand, not just to 

react. Remember that if you point a finger at someone that there are three fingers pointing back 

at you. We must always lift each other up, so that we all may keep moving forward.  
  

I want to thank the 2017 Board for their hard work and dedication. We have worked together as 

a team, and I am proud of that. I must thank Sheryl Minear whose advice, guidance, and 

occasional “Now Maggi’s,” kept us on track this year. I want to thank Mark Loch, Wayne 

Ammons and Linda Rodgers for the many hours they gave to the Association, even at the wee 

hours of the morning, working around my crazy schedules. I must thank Evelyn Green and the 

2017 GAC for providing us with an outstanding convention, and for their endless hours of hard 

work. I must thank all those great ladies who have come before me, and laid out the path I was to 

follow. I want to encourage those who will come after me to follow their gut feeling, but always 

have an open mind to what others are saying. Lastly, thank you, my fellow members for changing 

my life, for inspiring me time and time again, and for helping me become the woman I am today. 

I would have never envisioned myself as a leader of so many great men and women. I have each 

and every one of you to thank for that.  
  

In closing, at this most joyous time of year, I wish you and your families the Merriest of 

Christmases and wish you all the promise the New Year has to bring. I will leave you with a 

quote that has inspired my life.  
  

“I will honor Christmas in my heart, and try to keep it all the year. I will live in the Past, 
the Present and the Future. The Spirit of all Three shall strive within me. I will not shut 
out the lessons that they teach” – Ebenezer Scrooge - Charles Dickens  
  

Franks Out  
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Leaders Letters, cont.
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P.S.  Check out these 
interesting and 

informative websites: 

www.tulsadandd.net

www.addc.org

Board Mtg.

Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary. Viewpoints

expressed by submitter are those of the and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa

or the Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs (ADDC). Editor’s Email: kstaton@impxp.com.

Beth 
Hesling

Jake 
Sherman

December 

Social 

5:30

http://www.tulsadandd.net/
http://www.addc.org/
mailto:kstaton@impxp.com

